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RTW Together Business Improvement District
Minutes – 20/02/23 – 1030 At Fenwick Board Room, Tunbridge Wells and via Teams
Apologies: Gavin Tyler & Richard Simms
Guest: Clare Waller

1. Welcome & apologies for absence.

2. Minutes from last meeting:  approved.

3. Any conflicts of interest:  to be declared to help with transparency.

Action: All board members to complete before next Board meeting

4. BID Director Report & Ballot Progress Update: 
· Intro session to re-ballot being held on 28 February with Julie Grail. Meeting will be recorded, and minutes distributed. 
· Consultancy support from Julie Grail:  board structure and recruitment and structure of BID to be looked at. Alex Green has shared with Julie Grail potential board structure and received positive feedback from Julie. 
· Alex Green stated he sees the BID staffing structure to be 3 staff in next 6-12 months, roles to be decided later when the new BID director has been appointed and BID strategy for the next term decided.
· Two invalid applications have been received for BID Director role; another person has said he will apply – Alex Green meeting later this week. Job advert posted in local paper, British BIDS & The Guardian. 
· Marketing agencies: 3 creative agencies have been seen: Cheeky Communications, Big Orange Media & Colley Raine. Three proposals provided with board meeting papers. Discussion held on promotional materials and whether to use paper or distribute digitally. Paper better for B-C and digital for B-B. What’s On guide reviewed again and may be basis for a magazine going forward.
· [bookmark: _Int_NO0Q2IJy]Maps going to print this week. Hoopers being added to the map.  Some tweaks to wording. Alexia mentioned issue of transport and getting visitors to the top of town. Buses £2 per single trip. Lord Choo Choo train discussed but this was a fun ride when hired previously and not a solution to get people between the different areas of Tunbridge Wells. If Tunbridge Wells had a strong offering at both top, bottom and middle of the centre, this would get people to move between the different shopping areas. Clare suggested the main shopping roads are highlighted on the map, so visitors do not miss all Tunbridge Wells has to offer.
· Hilary suggested that QR codes could be added to the map to take them to links to bus timetables to get people up and down the hill. Justine highlighted Visit Tunbridge Wells map is more functional so a QR code could be directed to that too. 
· Hilary suggested first Colley Raine meeting with Visit TW be used to highlight who does what and to make sure no duplication of efforts and highlight each other’s strengths and weaknesses. Alex Green explained the Colley Raine’s set up and use of associates to scale up and down as we need. Appointment of Colly Raine approved on a monthly rolling basis after onboarding project.
· Match fund up to £2.5k for promotional expenditure for Farmers market in Tunbridge Wells - approved.
· Farmers market:  BID to pay up to 5 days’ worth of stall fees for levy payers, up to £2k - approved.
· Photography of the town:  photo bank free to all levy payers, up to £3k – approved. Will be subsection of the website with access restricted to levy payers.
· Maps - £2k – approved.
· Feasibility consultancy work to improve street scene on the High Street. Alex Green would like to work with TWBC and its Shared Prosperity Fund to link the areas of the town together. On exiting the station, the street scene is not great. Alex Green and Sarah-Louise to meet with South-eastern Trains to see what can be done in and outside the station to improve sign posting and street scene. Mount Pleasant more complicated but will improve when building work starts. £1.5k spend approved.
· Tunbridge Wells is in the national final of In Bloom. Peter Every in Parks to be contacted by Alex Green. 
· Street scene improvements take time to implement, not straight forward. Top of town street clean planned but there are health and safety issues. Lights in Monson Road are going up at the end of March. Discussion at the beginning of March will also encompass putting up bunting and flags in the town centre using infrastructure already in place for Christmas lights. Improvements to the Millennium Clock area.
· Levy payer meetings on 9th March at 8am in Trinity and Tuesday 14th March at 5:30pm, in Fenwick. Alex Green attending both, Suzie both, Alex Greig 9 March, Simon Youden 14 March, Hilary 9 March, Sarah-Louise 14 March. Alexia has jury duty. 
· Newsletter open rate is one third, but not all clicking through.
· CRM systems: Alex & Suzie demo meeting on Wednesday with My Soloman. Can record all levy payer interactions and interact with Mailchimp. £3k - spend approved.
· Mid Term Health Review:  British Bids review of BID, internal audit. Important for the re-ballot. We complete this and then go for accreditation.
· Justine: retirement village will pay for new hoardings on Mount Pleasant, end of year.
· [bookmark: _Int_fOrkdWuu]Coronation: BID trying to collaborate with The Amelia. Alex Green asked board for thoughts on whether we should host a large event or lots of small events. He suggested lots of events across the town to encourage people to move around the town. Clare said an expectation from levy payers to do something, there was disappointment that nothing was done for the Jubilee. Colly Raine have an events arm we could use. A working group needs to be set up to cover the Coronation.

Action: Board members to get back to Alex Green by end of 20 February to confirm availability for Julie Grail introductory meeting.

Action: Alex Green to share board structure recommendations with board.

Action: Alex Green to highlight shopping streets on the TW map and add QR codes.

Action: Alex Green to set up meeting with Colley Raine and Visit Tunbridge Wells.

Action:  Justine to let Alex Green know when / if she can attend levy payer events.

5. [bookmark: _Int_TR0l2O5L][bookmark: _Int_5CHbUMDI]Finance Report: cash brought forward forecast for new financial year is around £215k but includes an £80k spend on street scene which will not happen. Underspends are:  Better Town £80k, Accessibility £140k & Promotion £50k. Promotion budget should be used by Colley Raine onboarding process. Springboard nearing completion will use £7k this financial year.
Incomes for next year are down slightly to £460k. Revaluations have brought in lots of additional properties in The Pantiles.

6. Christmas Lights- Castle Street:  informal agreement in place for festoon lighting. Cost £4/5k. There is only one levy payer on Castle Street however it is a link to the High Street so good visual impact. Do we want to do this as a street scene improvement? Alex Greig agreed to go back to them and discuss match funding.

· Action: Alex Greig to discuss match funding with Castle Street.

7. [bookmark: _Int_pYCVdEsv]Update on Sustainability Forum: headed up by Jenny at YoYo Design and Pete at Cripps. Idea to create a group of businesses to lead on making Tunbridge Wells net zero. At the moment, looking for seed funding to get the concept up and running. Business engagement survey going out soon. Survey will be shared with our levy payers. Next stage, looking at feedback and what forum can do to achieve net zero goal. Early days of project.

8. Town Centre Study:  long-term initiative with draft planned to go into either planning or Town forum or economic development document. More public engagement is needed.
Action: Alex Green to put on agenda for next board meeting.
9. Communication & Engagement Plan: Is a living breathing document to establish what is the BID communicating and why? Monthly survey in newsletter with prizes to encourage participation. Alex Green to start using social media accounts this week. General acknowledgement that plan is particularly useful.
Action: board members to let Alex Green know if they can think of anything to increase participation of levy payers.
10. TWBC update:  In Bloom: what can BID do? Tunbridge Wells flower show alongside Coronation? Could something be done around the clock/ corner of Monson Road? Greening is a huge part of Town centre Plan. Planters outside town hall are empty. School involvement / community event. How do we get businesses involved? Best dressed shop fronts?
Action:  Simon Youden to discuss with RVP.
11. AOB:  Traffic restrictions back in place at the top of Mount Pleasant from 20th February.
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